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Board of Trustees  
El Camino College 
 
Dear Members of the Board: 
  
I am authoring this letter in President Fallo’s absence.  At this time, we expect him to 
return in time for the Board meeting; however, if the storm in Washington, D.C. is as 
massive as anticipated, we may not see him. 
 
This month’s Board meeting takes place on Tuesday, February 18, and begins at  
3:00 p.m. with the dedication of the James Russell sculpture.  Mr. Russell was one of our 
50 Distinguished Alumni and has expressed his great appreciation and delight at having 
his work displayed at his alma matre.   
 
I am pleased to report that the Accrediting Commission for Community and Junior 
Colleges (ACCJC) acted to remove El Camino College from Warning status during its 
January 7-10, 2014 meeting.  The Commission verified that the College addressed the 
recommendation and achieved the level of Proficiency for SLO assessments.  With this 
final determination, all nine recommendations from the 2008 comprehensive 
accreditation visit have been resolved.  However, we cannot rest on our laurels and will 
instead move forward into our comprehensive visit this fall with a “clean slate.” 
  
A draft of the Self-Evaluation Report is now available for input from the El Camino 
College community.  You are more than welcome to read the 279 page document and 
provide your feedback.  The link is as follows:  
http://www.elcamino.edu/accreditation/Draft-ECCAccreditationSelf-Evaluation-2014.pdf  
If this is too daunting a task, select the sections that are of interest to you.  May I 
recommend Standard IV-B, Board and Administrative Organization?  
 
Keep in mind that Commencement takes place almost a month earlier this year, May 16, 
in a new venue.  With the demolition of Murdock Stadium, this year’s Commencement 
will take place on the softball field.  The decision to hold Commencement on the softball 
field was an angst-filled conversation with students, College Council, Facilities, Office of 
Student Development and the Physical Education Department.  Other venues considered 
were Marsee Auditorium, Parking Lot L, new practice field, or an off-campus  
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venue.  In the end, the softball field was selected in order to hold one Commencement 
ceremony that could accommodate all graduates and their guests with the least amount of 
damage to our facilities.   
 
A number of important activities are happening this month in honor of Black History.  If 
your schedule permits, please attend any of these events.  A Black History Month 
schedule (Attachment A) is enclosed for your reference.    
 
Our partnership with UCLA Extension is commencing this spring with the offering of 
three certificate programs (Attachment B).  We believe these programs will offer an 
opportunity for adults in our community to upgrade their skills at the El Camino College 
campus rather than taking the slow drive west to UCLA or Santa Monica. 
 
In answer to some of the questions raised regarding our outreach efforts, an Outreach 
Report (Attachment C) is presented for your review.  Next month, a presentation will be 
made regarding our outreach activities and plans. 
 
This Tuesday’s meeting begins with a presentation on the Implementation of the Student 
Success Act of 2012.  This historical legislation mandates a number of required services 
for our students and also incentivizes students with priority registration for completing 
their assessment, orientation, and educational planning.   
 
 The rest of our agenda is fairly routine and is highlighted as follows: 
 

1. Academic Affairs section presents a fairly lengthy summary of curricular actions 
because Title 5 now requires Board approval for all curricular changes (See 
Attachment D). 

  
2. Student and Community Advancement section includes an international 

recruitment trip to Tokyo.  Outcomes from the previous recruitment trip can be 
reviewed on Attachment E.  Also included is a Board Policy for a First Reading, a 
grant application and grant acceptance. 

 
3. Administrative Services includes routine contracts, a resolution declaring our 

intent to lease the CDC property, and the El Camino College Sound Fiscal 
Management Assessment (Attachment F). 
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4. Administrative Services Measure E section recommends the approval of the 
architectural contract for the New Main Gym and Physical Education Project 
(Attachment G).     

 
5. Human Resources section includes routine personnel items and a series of Board 

policies for Second Reading and Adoption and two procedures for information 
purposes only. 
 

6. The Superintendent/President and Board of Trustees section presents five policies 
for a First Reading.     

 
The Closed Session agenda includes a personnel item, an update on pending litigation, 
and negotiations update.   
 
To add to your knowledge and to adorn your bookshelf, we have two binders containing 
the ECC Fact Book, Community Profiles and K-12 Enrollment/Outcomes.  The second 
binder contains the same information for our Compton Center.  This material is given to 
you annually and will help inform your conversations within the community.   
 
If you have any questions, comments or concerns about the February agenda, please feel 
free to call Ms. Cindy Constantino or me prior to the meeting so we may research 
responses to your requests.  Please plan to meet in President Fallo’s office a little before 
the 3:00 p.m. dedication of the James Russell sculpture. 
 
      Sincerely, 
 
 
 
      Jeanie M. Nishime for Thomas M. Fallo 
      Vice President, Student and  

Community Advancement 
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